

## CHARLES KINGSLEY'S C.E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL Glastonhill Road, Eversley, Hook, Hampshire RG27 0LX Telephone 01189 732187 Fax 01189 736110

Z.Charlton@charleskingsleys.hants.sch.uk www.charleskingsleys.hants.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Zoe Charlton B.A. (Ed) Hons Mus.

## Diary Dates: 2018 - Newsletter Issue 16

Thurs 11 <sup>th</sup> Jan	09.00 Lowry Class (Yr 1) Multi-skills @ Eversley Cricket Club (1) 09.00 Matisse Class (Yr 2) Hockey @ Eversley Cricket Club (1) 09.00 Picasso Class (Yr 3) Cricket @ Eversley Cricket Club (1)
Fri 12 <sup>th</sup> Jan	14.30 CKS Prayer Group
Wed 17 <sup>th</sup> Jan	INSET DAY
Thurs 18 <sup>th</sup> Jan	09.00 Lowry Class (Yr 1) Multi-skills @ Eversley Cricket Club (2)
	09.00 Matisse Class (Yr 2) Hockey @ Eversley Cricket Club (2)
	09.00 Picasso Class (Yr 3) Cricket @ Eversley Cricket Club (2)
Thurs 25 <sup>th</sup> Jan	09.00 Lowry Class (Yr 1) Multi-skills @ Eversley Cricket Club (3)
	09.00 Matisse Class (Yr 2) Hockey @ Eversley Cricket Club (3)
	09.00 Picasso Class (Yr 3) Cricket @ Eversley Cricket Club (3)
Wed 31 <sup>st</sup> Jan	18:00 KS1 SATS Evening
Thurs 1 <sup>st</sup> Feb	09.00 Lowry Class (Yr 1) Multi-skills @ Eversley Cricket Club (4)
	09.00 Matisse Class (Yr 2) Hockey @ Eversley Cricket Club (4)
	09.00 Picasso Class (Yr 3) Cricket @ Eversley Cricket Club (4)
	18:00 KS2 SATS Evening
Thurs 8 <sup>th</sup> Feb	09.00 Lowry Class (Yr 1) Multi-skills @ Eversley Cricket Club (5)
	09.00 Matisse Class (Yr 2) Hockey @ Eversley Cricket Club (5)
	09.00 Picasso Class (Yr 3) Cricket @ Eversley Cricket Club (5)
Mon 12 <sup>th</sup> Feb	HALF TERM
Fri 23 <sup>rd</sup> Feb	14.30 CKS Prayer Group
Thurs 1 <sup>st</sup> Mar	World Book Day

NB: Years 4 & 5 will be joining forces to present a spectacular Easter performance. To be held over two separate performances.

### **INSET Days 2018**

Please see below details of the remaining 3 inset days confirmed by the educational consultants we are working with this year. Please note these don't fall where you would usually expect them.

Inset Day 3: Wednesday 17th January 2018

Inset Day 4: Friday 9<sup>th</sup> March 2018 Inset Day 5: Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> July 2018

# **Breakfast Club Spaces Available**

Places have recently become available at Autumn Cottage Childcare's Breakfast Club. These sessions are held in school each week day from 7.30am – 8.45am at a cost of £7.50 and from 7.45am – 8.45am at a cost of £5.50 per child. Please email Autumn Cottage directly: enquiries@autumncottagechildcare.co.uk

#### Current availability:

Tues mornings 1 x under 8yrs space

2 x over 8 yrs spaces

Wed mornings 1 x under 8yrs space

4 x over 8yrs spaces

Thur mornings 2 x over 8yrs spaces Fri mornings 4 x under 8 yrs spaces

5 x over 8 spaces

# School clubs begin on Monday 8th January

Just a reminder that most of the school clubs will begin this week excluding Chess Club which begins Monday 15<sup>th</sup> January.

Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year! I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and Santa was good to you all! Santa was very kind to Miss Hayes, as she got a beautiful diamond engagement ring! I know you will join me in wishing Miss Hayes all the very best as she now starts to plan her big day.

Yesterday we welcomed Mrs Watson back to the CKS Team. As mentioned in my previous newsletter, Mrs Watson has returned on a 3 day Assistant Head contract. This is a non-class based role to help cover Mrs Connelly's maternity leave. I know she was very touched with the warm welcome received from pupils and parents...thank you.

This term is very short; 4 weeks shorter than the Autumn Term. We have a lot to fit in and therefore deliberately plan for a slightly quieter time in school. Having said that we have the Gauguin and Van Gogh Easter Performance to look forward to with the rehearsals being built into Music and Drama timetabled sessions.

The end of term was so busy with performances and PLLR's that I didn't manage to ask for some feedback from you regarding the information you received at PLLR's in terms of the domain tracking and the information letter that was also sent out. We really want to support you all in understanding the non-levels assessment model and hoped this made a step in the right direction. If you do have any comments please could you email me <a href="mailto:z.charlton@charleskingsleys.hants.sch.uk">z.charlton@charleskingsleys.hants.sch.uk</a>. Thank you.

As always you know our door is always open. Please do keep us in the loop with anything you feel we can help with or things you need to share.

Regards,

Zoe Charlton Head Teacher